

Town of Belmont

Department of Public Works

MEMORANDUM

To:

Patrice Garvin, Town Administrator

From:

Jay Marcotte MPA, Public Works Director

Date:

November 3, 2022

Re:

October 22nd Cardboard event

At the October 22nd cardboard event, we had 76 residents pre-register and 44 cash customers for a total of 120 total cars dropping off 3.99 tons of cardboard. Due to the low number of pregistrations, we did not schedule a police detail and we cut back the crew by 2, giving us a total of 4 working the entire event.

Revenue from cars \$600 Carboard revenue \$0 Overtime cost (\$1,305) Total Loss (\$705)

This was an unusual event because we had a lower than normal turn out. We average 250-350 cars per event. The \$0 value for cardboard is at an all time low, we historically have had returns of \$60 to \$140 a ton.